
Unit 356 Minutes 

May 7, 2017 

The meeting of Unit 356 was called to order by President Cindy Shoemaker, 11:20 AM, Adobe Bridge 

Club.  Present were, Mindy Hawkins, Ann Hinge, Jud Jones, Steve Reynolds, Ann Shaylor and Cindy 

Shoemaker. 

The March minutes were approved. 

Treasurer’s report:  Steve stated we have approximately $52,000 in the bank.  We made approximately 

$19,000 on the regional and $2,000 on the sectional.  We are still waiting on approximately $1,000 

rebate from District 17.  The regional’s income was mainly from the food. 

It was also discussed that we need a clear picture of what is spent at our unit games.  Also, on your 

receipt, please mark what event the expense was used for. 

Good and welfare:  Cindy stated a check was sent to the Salvation Army. 

New Business:   Cindy nominated Diana Galis for the IN representative.  Steve Reynolds made a motion 

to accept this nomination, second by Jud Jones. 

We are still waiting on a unit game coordinator.  Cindy did a spotlight on education which was well 

received.  Cindy is going to discuss with Al Spaet to teach Bridge in a Day. 

Also discussed was registration on the website.  Ann will look into this and talk about cost, etc later. 

Membership report:    Ann stated we are down 47 from last month which was to be expected, .up 6 

from last year. 

Cactus Flower Regional:  Cindy introduced the new IN representative, Diana Galis.  Cindy stated the 

flyer was complete for the September tournament and everything was going as planned.  There will be a 

new start time for this tournament. 

It was also discussed to change the time for our next regional tournament to 10 and 3.  Steve stated that 

Barry Abraham had done a survey several years ago and the results were the majority wanted 9 and 

1:30 start times.  The board will do a survey through the ACBL to see what members want at this time. 

Member Appreciation Game:   Mindy Hawkins stated the flyer is complete.  It is on our website.  The 

event will be held on June 11 at Skyline Country Club. 

Caddy Status:  Jud stated we have plenty of caddies for our tournaments. 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 

Next meeting will be June 11, 2017, between sessions at Skyline Country Club. 


